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July 2014 

Edith Peinado 

August 2014 
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Dear Friends of DEC, 

The final months of the year are proving to be pretty exciting for all of us at DEC.  We have 

welcomed a number of new clients into our adult day program and home care services have 

been growing rapidly.  To accommodate the growth we are continually looking to hire     

qualified, caring and committed staff to serve our clients and their families.  Our              

management team is always on the lookout to find that “perfect” candidate who is willing to 

accept the  responsibility of a Direct Support Professional and grow with our organization.  If 

you know of someone who might be suitable, please let our office know, and we will happily 

reach out to them.  

With the completion of our Fall Gala, we are now focusing on the remaining year end events.  

The Fall Craft Fair scheduled for November 15th is host to 18 vendors selling handcrafted, 

boutique gifts, and various health and beauty care products.   This is a wonderful opportunity 

to purchase some unique gifts for family and friends while helping to support the programs 

and services provided by DEC. 

Once again DEC will be reaching out to our extended family by holding our annual     

Thanksgiving Potluck followed by our Christmas Luncheon where we honor our clients,    

families, and the many wonderful volunteers who help make everything possible.   We are 

also excited to be participating in the Glendale Hometown parade on December 13th, which 

is a great way to engage with our local community.    

All of these wonderful events require the time, talent and resources of our DEC partners.  If 

you have not already pledged to be a DEC partner, won’t you please consider doing so   

today?  Your financial contribution whether in the form of a regular monthly donation, annual 

Arizona Charitable Tax Credit Contribution, or one time gift is vitally important.  Your giving 

helps us continue serving hundreds of DEC  children and adults with intellectual and        

development disabilities, and to reach our vision of serving thousands more in other       

communities throughout Arizona and the US.  

Wishing you and yours a blessed holiday season as we look 

back in thanksgiving for all the Lord has provided and celebrate 

the birth of His son and our Savior, Jesus. 

           Warm Regards, 

       

                                      

                                     Nancy R Younger, President/CEO 

             Developmental Enrichment Centers 

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 

HOMETOWN CHRISTMAS PARADE 

Celebrate the true meaning of Christmas  

Join us on December 13th at 11:00 am for the 2nd Annu-

al Hometown Christmas Parade in Downtown Glendale. 

The DEC “Dove of Peace” float along with our staff and 

clients will be joining over 100 parade entries in this great 

holiday event. Please come out and support us. Kurt & 

Brenda Warner along with Governor Jan Brewer will be 

serving as honorary parade Marshalls. 

Many of the “Glendale Glitters”    

vendor booths  will be open following 

the parade along with some great 

restaurants in downtown Glendale. 

So plan to make a day of it for the 

whole family.   

Office: 602-993-5153 
Program: 602-314-4214 
Fax: 602-993-5163 

16809 N. 53rd Avenue, Ste 1-3 
Glendale, Arizona 85306 
Email: info@dec-az.com 

September 2014 

Stephanie Little 

The parade starts at 51st Avenue and proceeds 

down Glendale to 58th Avenue. Come early to 

get the best spot for viewing. 



 

HAPPY  
BIRTHDAY! 

  

 
July 
Donna S.   7/3 
Arleen A.   7/5 
Alex Y.   7/6 
Dameon C.   7/11 
Timothy M.   7/17 
Glenda A.   7/19 
Shawn O.   7/19 
Kirstan L.   7/31 
 
August 
Phillip C.   8/1 
Mary N.   8/2 
Nathaniel P.   8/4 
Erik A.   8/5 
Landon T.   8/5 
Lindsay H.   8/7 
Tsz C.   8/9 
Erica F.   8/15 
Daniel S.   8/18 
Rebecca B.   8/21 
Daniel S.   8/29 
Denise R.   8/30 
Stephanie L.   8/31 
 
September 
Karina L.   9/3 
Trevor J.   9/5 
Dariah V.   9/7 
Kyle Y.   9/7 
Steven M.   9/13 
Brittany B.   9/15 
Sherril S.   9/16 
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DEC FALL GALA 
DEC PROGRAM NEWS 

 

 

Adult Program 

This past quarter was exciting!  Clients of DEC’s Adult Day Program had a 
spectacular time attending the annual AZ State Fair in September where 
they were able to get out and soak up a bit of the beautiful Arizona sun 
while at the same time exploring the festive fairground sights, sounds, and 
wonderful   aroma of delicious food cooking all around them.   Between 
weekly grocery shopping, exploring the many stores at the mall, attending 
various lunch    outings around town, volunteering at the Laundromat and 
the Faith Bible Church, our adults certainly experienced some busy, but fun 
days.  Sadly, a handful of our Adult clients had the opportunity to say their 
final goodbyes at a funeral service for their recently departed friend, Ashely 
Franey. DEC continues to work hard in providing realistic experiential life 
learning opportunities  via an array of weekly events / activities all while 
exercising a caring, safe, and friendly environment for our clients to thrive. 

Children’s Program 

The children’s After School Program enjoyed a spectrum of 
activities which included an interesting mall walk & cold sack 
lunch outing where each child experienced a certain degree of 
social integration in a fun and busy social environment.   The 
children enjoyed spending time playing mini-golf at Castles N 
Coasters where they had an opportunity to shoot some golf 
amongst each other while working on their social and motor 
skills.  One of the biggest lessons the children learned was 
initiating patience while taking turns in line.  The children also 
learned another valuable self-discipline skill of being quiet 
throughout an entire movie at the Silver Cinema.   Between 
delving  into weekly arts and craft projects, to computer lab 
exploration and use, as well as opting to participate in daily 

personal choice activities, most of our children continue 
to show encouraging signs of positive social progress 
and a trace or two of behavior improvement as they 
continue to learn to interact daily with their peers. 

The results are in and the first Fall Gala was a huge success.  We had nearly one 

hundred people in attendance and raised over $17,000 in revenue as a result of the 

generosity of our many corporate and business sponsors, silent auction proceeds, 

50/50 raffle and general donations.  A special thank you are in order for the wonderful 

musicians, led by Walter Rowe, who donated their time and talent on behalf of DEC 

and the masterful yet lighthearted facilitation from Joe Naylor, Master of Ceremonies.   

Our gala committee worked tirelessly to ensure every little detail was addressed and 

that every person attending felt welcome and appreciated.  The floral designs of 

Kathy Runte and personalized guest favors handcrafted by Debbie Rowe created a 

beautiful ambiance and set the tone for a lovely and elegant evening of fine food    

entertainment and tremendous generosity.     

DONATING MADE EASY 

Year End Tax Credit Program 
 

Designate how your tax dollars are spent, and make a difference! 

 

An Individual income tax credit is available for contributions made to Developmental 

Enrichment Centers. Single, head of household, or married filing separate may claim 

$200. Married filing joint may claim $400. Taxpayers filing as “married filing separate” 

may claim a maximum credit of $200. Submit the tax forms with your 2014 Arizona In-

come Tax filing.  

Forms are available online at www.revenue.state.az.us.   Also, include your donation 

under Charitable Contributions when filing your 2014 Federal Tax return and your    

federal tax will be reduced based upon your tax bracket. To make a contribution to 

DEC online or download a mail-in donation form, visit http://www.dec-az.com/

aztaxcredit.  

DEC donations can be made in addition to the School Tax Credit. 

IN LOVING MEMORY  

07/25/88-10/12/14 

 

 

 

Ashley Franey 


